
 

Our ref: PET 47251 
 
Your ref: A978564 
 
 
8 December 2022 
 
 
Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE  QLD  4000 
 
 
Dear Mr Laurie 
 
I refer to petition 3816-22, lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mr Patrick Weir MP,  
Member for Condamine on 8 November 2022, about reducing the speed limit to 70 km/hour 
on Preston Boundary Road, Top Camp and Preston Boundary Road, Preston. 
 
I can advise that Preston Boundary Road is not a state-controlled road and falls under the 
jurisdiction of Toowoomba Regional Council. Therefore, the request for a speed limit 
reduction should be directed to Toowoomba Regional Council. 
 
I trust this information is of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 
  


